
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
Office of Energy Projects

Division of Dam Safety and Inspections – San Francisco Regional Office
100 First Street, Suite 2300

San Francisco, CA 94105-3084
(415) 369-3300

April 1, 2025

In reply refer to:
Project No. 77-CA

VIA FERC Service

Mr. Russell Cruzen, P.E., Director 
Power Generation, Asset Excellence 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company
300 Lakeside Dr. 
Oakland, CA 94612-3534

Re: Scott Dam 11th Part 12D Inspection – Recommendation 30

Dear Mr. Cruzen:

This is in response to a letter dated February 13, 2025, from Mr. Robert Ellis, that 
submitted a request for an extension of time to address Recommendation 30 (R-30) from 
the 11th Part 12D Independent Consultant’s Safety Inspection Report for Scott Dam, 
which is part of the Potter Valley Project, FERC No. 77. We have reviewed your 
proposed extension of time and grant your request to submit the results of a non-
destructive examination of the low-level outlet pipe, and a plan and schedule for further 
actions in regard to R-30, by January 15, 2026.

File your submittal using our eFiling system at https://www.ferc.gov/ferc-
online/overview. When eFiling, select Hydro: Dam Safety; San Francisco Regional 
Office from the eFiling menu. The cover page of the filing must indicate that the 
material was eFiled.  For assistance with eFiling, contact FERC Online Support at 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, (866) 208-3676 (toll free), or (202) 502-8659 (TTY).

We appreciate your continued efforts in this aspect of our dam safety program. If 
you have any questions, please contact Mr. Ryan Tom at (415) 369-3347.

Sincerely,

Frank L. Blackett, P.E.
Regional Engineer
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cc:
Acting Division Manager
CA Dept. of Water Resources
Division of Safety of Dams
P.O. Box 942836
Sacramento, CA 94236-0001
Shawn.Jones@water.ca.gov
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